
 
 
 
August 20, 2007 
Circular No. 043-2007 
 
 
 
General Manager 
Panama City 
 

Reference: Notice to the Superintendency of Banks about 
increase in Capital Funds in Banking Entities and their Economic 
Group. 

 
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
We hereby inform you that starting today this Superintendency of Banks requires the 
timely notice from the banking entity about any increase in Capital Funds of the bank 
or the economic group of which the bank is member, in order to keep our financial 
information up-to-date.  
 
We are grateful to the Manager for giving the staff under his charge the pertinent 
instructions for the observance of this circular. 
  
Without anything else in particular, we undersign. 
 
 
Attentively, 
 
 
Olegario Barrelier 
Superintendent 
 
/arv. 
 

1998-2008  “10 years looking after the soundness of the International Banking Center” 
 

1998-2008  "10 años Velando por la Solidez del Centro Bancario Internacional” 
 
 
 


